
Langdon Planning Board

Meeting Minutes (Unapproved)
April 17, 2018

Call to Order.  By Chairman at 7:00p.m.
Members present:  Chairman Robert ”Chops” Polcari, Vice-Chairman Pat Breslend, Ex-officio Selectman Lu Beam, Michael Holmes, and Helen Koss acting as Secretary Pro Tem.

Also present: Mark Collins, member candidate.

Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the February 20, 2018 were approved as read.

Correspondence

No correspondence received.

Announcements and News

Chairman Polcari welcomed Mark Collins as an alternate to the Board with a description of Board activities and noted its sources of information support: Southwest Regional Planning Commission, the Municipal Association, and the Local Government Center.

Lou commented that he will be unable to attend the New Hampshire Planning and Zoning Conference on April 28 because it was fully booked. Should there be space available, he will be notified.

Board members were brought up to date on a signage issue on property owned by Antioch College on Cheshire Turnpike. The college’s proposed sign exceeded the Town’s allowable size for signs and therefore required an exception to Town regulations that will be handled by the ZBA. A ZBA hearing will be held on May 6th at which time Antioch College will present details of its application for its proposed sign. The property was donated to Antioch and is currently being used for hiking trails.

Old Business 

Vision Statement

Final approval of the Vision Statement that will accompany the revised Master Plan was discussed.  With a motion by Lou, 2nd by Pat the following Vision Statement was approved unanimously.

Langdon, New Hampshire envisions a future that respects and maintains its small-town rural character, protects its natural assets, and welcomes a gradual and diverse population growth that appreciates these qualities.   To sustain these attributes will require a balanced approach to governance and planning that will recognize the value of open space
After discussion a date for a public hearing was scheduled for May 15 at 7p.m. at the Selectmen’s Room at the Municipal Building. Notices of the hearing will appear in the Eagle Times and The Keene Sentinel, will be posted on the town website and physically posted at the Langdon Town Hall and Municipal Building. Copies of the tabulated survey to be discussed at the hearing will be available at the Langdon town office as well as at the evening of the meeting.	Comment by helen koss: 
Accessory Dwelling Regulations
Board members discussed the newly-enacted New Hampshire legislation regarding accessory dwellings. Municipalities’ regulations on accessory dwellings will need to be up updated to comply with State law. The new legislation is firm in certain aspects related to accessory dwellings, but allows municipalities leeway in other areas of the law that will require reevaluation of Langdon regulations.
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted
Helen Koss, Secretary, Pro Tem	Comment by helen koss: 
